QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE SCRUTINY COMMITTEE
23rd December, 2002

Meeting commenced:
1.20 p.m.
"
ended:
5.05 p.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Dawson - in the Chair


Councillors Boyd, E. Burgoyne, Garrido, Hincks, Jolley, Kean and Memory
Councillors Lancaster and Mann attended the meeting in relation to the item detailed in Minute 74 below

72.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Dobbs, J. Holt and Hulmes.

73.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 25th November, 2002, were approved and signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

74.
SICKNESS MONITORING

The Committee received presentations from representatives of the following Directorates, with regard to sickness monitoring, and in particular their experiences with the implementation and operation of the City Council’s Attendance Management Policy:-


Chief Executives (Strategy and Regeneration)


Chief Executive (Personnel and Performance)


Community and Social Services 


Corporate Services


Development Services


Education and Leisure


Environmental Services


Housing Services


AGREED:
(1) THAT the officers and Lead Members attending for this item, be thanked for their interesting and informative presentations the contents of which were noted.




(2) THAT the Director of Personnel and Performance be requested to submit a report to the meeting of the Committee to be held on 27th January, 2003, summarising the main issues from the presentations and action required to take this matter forward to ensure the continued successful operation of the Attendance Management Policy.




(3) THAT in addition to the report detailed in (2) above, the Director of Personnel and Performance also be requested to provide the Committee with comparative information with regard to sickness absence in other local authorities, together with examples of good practice in reducing absence levels.

75.
OCCUPATIONAL HEALTH AND COUNSELLING SERVICES

AGREED:
THAT the presentations with regard to delivery of the following services for City Council employees be deferred until a future meeting of the Committee:-

· Occupational Health Service.

· Counselling Services.

76.
WORKPLAN 2002/03

Submitted the Committee’s Workplan for 2002/03.  Russell Bernstein reported that the results of the costing exercise, aimed at identifying the indicative cost of best value during the financial year 2001/02 would be submitted to the next meeting, however, in the meantime, Members received a verbal update on the current information available in relation to this matter.


AGREED:
THAT the Committee’s Workplan 2002/03 be noted.
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